
   

 

 

Wallington 
High School For Girls  
HEIRS OF THE PAST, MAKERS OF THE FUTURE  

Tuesday 2nd  

February 2021 

     THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

Message from the Head Teacher 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I trust you are all well and continuing to keep safe. As     

lockdown continues, there are a few things that I would like 

to update you on. 

 

Congratulations to our eight students who have secured 

Oxbridge places; three of whom have secured offers to 

study at Oxford University and five of whom have secured  

offers from Cambridge University. These offers cover a 

wide range of courses including Medicine, Mathematics, 

Modern Languages, Philosophy, History and Politics. Whilst 

we are very proud of this success, we are acutely aware 

that there are so many more top universities to which our 

students will progress. We have students receiving offers on 

a daily basis, and there are still a number of top universities 

yet to finalise their offers. 

 

We have recently been discussing remote learning with our 

students and gathering their feedback on how they are     

finding things. Details of this feedback can be found later in 

this edition and we have been working with staff to make 

adjustments to our current provision in light of this           

feedback. We also want to gather feedback from a parents 

and carers so a separate letter is going out to all parents 

asking them to complete a short survey. We ask that       

parents complete this online by Monday 8th February. 

 

Year 11 guidance meetings have continued this week, aimed 

at supporting students with their A level option choices for 

next year. It has also been a good opportunity to catch up 

with members of Year 11 to see how they are getting on 

during lockdown.  

 

It is now the turn of Year 9 students to start thinking about 

their GCSE options for next year and as we are unable to 

have a usual Year 9 Options Evening, everything has now 

been made accessible remotely on our website, including 

subject talks and our GCSE Options booklet.  

 

Click the following link to view our Year 9 Options Evening    

Information:  

ht tps : / /www.wal l ingtong i r l s . sut ton . sch .uk/page / ?

title=Year+9+Options+Evening+2021&pid=131  

 

This will then be supported by the Year 9 Parents’ Evening 

which takes place after half-term. 

 

Finally, SecEd, an educational magazine in the UK, have    

produced a useful article on remote teaching and learning: 

Lockdown teaching and learning: A quick guide for families 

(sec-ed.co.uk) The article provides a summary of research 

on how children best learn and how parents can best       

support them.  

 

 

Have a great week. 

 

Mr R. V. Booth 

 

 

 

https://www.wallingtongirls.sutton.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+9+Options+Evening+2021&pid=131
https://www.wallingtongirls.sutton.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+9+Options+Evening+2021&pid=131
https://www.sec-ed.co.uk/best-practice-ezine/lockdown-teaching-and-learning-a-quick-guide-for-families-remote-education-coronavirus-pandemic/233761/510794/?utm_content=Lockdown%20teaching%20and%20learning%3A%20A%20quick%20guide%20for%20families&utm_campaign=S
https://www.sec-ed.co.uk/best-practice-ezine/lockdown-teaching-and-learning-a-quick-guide-for-families-remote-education-coronavirus-pandemic/233761/510794/?utm_content=Lockdown%20teaching%20and%20learning%3A%20A%20quick%20guide%20for%20families&utm_campaign=S
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     THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

RESPONSE TO  

STUDENT FEEDBACK ON  

REMOTE EDUCATION 
 

As part of our measures to make sure that we are         

delivering an effective but also sustainable remote            

education, on Friday 15th January we sought student       

feedback on aspects of our provision. As expected, when 

dealing with a large and diverse student body, we received a 

wide variety of views and not all were in complete        

agreement. However, some views were more common than 

others, and have prompted a school-wide response.  

 

Based on the feedback, a number of our students were    

finding certain aspects of remote learning challenging, in   

particular:  

 

1. Balance of live and non-live lessons, when all lessons for 

a subject are live, or all lessons on one day are live. 

2. Double lessons where both lessons are delivered as live 

with no break.  

3. Completing work set for non-live lessons or         

homework. This also includes work set due to time 

running out in a live lesson. 

4. Live lessons going over 50 minutes. 

 

Our response is detailed below.  

 

1. To co-ordinate live and non-live lessons and ensure      

students are not on MS Teams all day we would have to 

introduce a new timetable. At this stage we do not believe 

this is practical. Instead, we have encouraged teachers to 

take advantage of the opportunity to set non-live lessons for 

50% of lessons over a one-week period. We have also made 

it clear that, as stated by the Department of Education, live 

lessons are not the gold standard of remote education and 

with clear instruction, non-live lessons can play a key role in 

effective teaching and learning. Still, encourage is not the 

same as prescribe, and where classes are not struggling with 

live lessons (e.g. Sixth-Form), teachers may teach more than 

50% of their lessons live. In this situation the odd non-live 

lesson here or there to consolidate learning and reduce 

screen-time may be enough. 

 

2. Like the previous point above we have encouraged staff 

to avoid full live double lessons. However, where this is not 

appropriate, we have insisted that there is a ten-minute 

break between the two lessons that form the double. 

3. Teachers have been reminded that students struggle to 

work at the same capacity under lockdown as they would 

do if in school. We have asked that teachers reduce their 

workload expectations by 50% and ensure that all work set 

can be completed in the allocated time. Please note that 

according to our homework policy students are only      

expected to complete a certain amount of homework for 

each subject, and with parental approval may stop if this 

amount is exceeded. 

 

4. From Monday 1st February all single lessons will be 50 

minutes long. This should give students and teachers enough 

time for a comfort break away from a screen, and to       

prepare for their next lesson. 

 

We hope that you find these responses reasonable and    

supportive of your child’s wellbeing and education. These 

are difficult and trying times for all members of our school 

community, and we thank you for your ongoing support and 

kind words in helping us do right by your daughter.  
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK  
REMOTE LEARNING  

RESOURCES 

 

 
Educational programmes 
to help children learn at 
home are available from 

the BBC. 

Below are some links to some great online resources that we wanted to highlight to Parents/Carers. 

Parent Support Course | 
Guide Education 

Oak National 
Academy Online 

Classroom 
(thenational.aca

demy) 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize
https://www.guideeducation.co.uk/parentsupport
https://www.guideeducation.co.uk/parentsupport
https://classroom.thenational.academy/
https://classroom.thenational.academy/
https://classroom.thenational.academy/
https://classroom.thenational.academy/
https://classroom.thenational.academy/
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

Children’s Mental Health Week is taking place 

on 1-7 February 2021. This year's theme 

is Express Yourself.  
 

Express yourself and live through your imagination! Being 

creative helps us see things differently, better deal with 

uncertainty, and become stronger problem solvers. 

Through film, song, dance, or whatever you set your 

mind to, remember to let the inner artist out and express 

ourselves any way we can. 

 

Here is a spoken word piece by George the Poet which 

illustrates    diverse creativity and self expression:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eAJUbk8rkC0  

 

‘We have always believed deeply in the power of creativi-

ty. Now, more than ever, we’re inspired by people in 

every corner of the world finding new ways to share their 

creativity, ingenuity, humanity and hope.’ –  

Apple:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kl1NW7h7lrY  

 

How To Make a paper duck in under 2 minutes:  

Origami Arts:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7Uiz7fw7JK8  

 

 

 

BULLET JOURNAL 
 

The theme of children’s mental health week this 

year is self-expression. We have put together some 

resources for students to make their own bullet 

journal. A bullet journal is a creative outlet to help 

reduce anxiety and stress levels. The pages within 

this resource pack include habit and mood trackers, 

daily water intake trackers, weekly planners, ideas 

for pages and much more. You can either print 

these pages out or use them as references to start 

your own bullet journal in a notepad or on paper. 

Click this link to download and view the resources: 

 

https://www.wallingtongirls.sutton.sch.uk/news/?

pid=3&nid=1&storyid=37 

https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/about-the-week/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eAJUbk8rkC0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kl1NW7h7lrY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7Uiz7fw7JK8
https://www.wallingtongirls.sutton.sch.uk/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=37
https://www.wallingtongirls.sutton.sch.uk/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=37
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT  
Mental Health Careers Talk 
 

The University of Leicester will also be hosting two live Mental Health Careers talks for students in Years 7-13. Students will 

have the opportunity to find out about the range of exciting careers in the sector, including Psychiatry and Mental Health    

Nursing. The talks will take place      virtually on Zoom, on the following dates:  

 

Tuesday 2 February  

12:15-1:00pm – Students can sign up to attend here  

Wednesday 3 February   

5:00-5:45pm – Students can sign up to attend here 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdata.heat.ac.uk%2Fevent%2Fapply%2Fle%2Fmental-health-careers-talk&data=04%7C01%7Cellie.weatherley%40leicester.ac.uk%7C0a94db2bcf184890b8ca08d8c3694006%7Caebecd6a31d44b0195ce8274afe853d9%7C0%7C0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdata.heat.ac.uk%2Fevent%2Fapply%2Fle%2Fmental-health-careers-talk-session2&data=04%7C01%7Cellie.weatherley%40leicester.ac.uk%7C0a94db2bcf184890b8ca08d8c3694006%7Caebecd6a31d44b0195ce8274afe853d
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

CAREERS INFORMATION 

We would like to share with you some resources 

which might help families support our young     

people in these unusual times. The Education 

Wellbeing Practitioners in Sutton have created 3 

videos which may be useful and can be viewed 

online. 

     

Supporting your teenager with lockdown and the       

return to school:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=4xA4WWGpAcY&t=21s 

This is a video for parents, carers, or those working with     

adolescents, offering guidance around how to support teenagers 

during lockdown and help them cope with Covid-19. We also 

look at how to support them with the transition back into 

school. 

  

Parenting teens in times of uncertainty:  https://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=HcW-3Dnh9sI 

This video is for parents and carers of teenagers recorded from 

a live workshop. It will look at the following the topics:         

supporting your teenager with sleep, how to enable teens to 

hear what we're saying, recognising anxiety and low mood in 

teens, how to respond to heightened teen emotions 

  

Supporting your teenager with anxiety: https://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=X5ZTggCEG98&t=286s 

This video is aimed at the parents or carers of teenagers and 

provides some ideas as to how you can support them if they 

are experiencing worry or anxiety. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Young Professionals have been given exclusive access to 

run the first kick-off event for PwC's Virtual Summer      

Programme. On this webinar you will learn all about their 

work experience opportunities, routes into the firm and 

how you can apply / pass their  selection process.  

 

Immediately after the webinar you will be sent a unique 

application link so you can apply and be one of the first to 

get your application in!  

 

 

 

PwC's Virtual Summer Programme:  

(In the Summer Holidays) 

 

Monday 1st February, 5pm -6pm 

 

An interactive virtual summer programme for students    

interested in Business, Accounting, Finance & Technology 

Y12 students  

A unique opportunity to hear about the different entry 

routes into PwC 

Get your questions answered by the recruitment team 

Parents are encouraged to join!  

 

Application Link:  

https://www.research.net/r/PwC-Work-Experience 

 

We have very limited spaces for this event so are           

encouraging you to sign up ASAP if it's of interest.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4xA4WWGpAcY&t=21s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4xA4WWGpAcY&t=21s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HcW-3Dnh9sI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HcW-3Dnh9sI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X5ZTggCEG98&t=286s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X5ZTggCEG98&t=286s
https://www.research.net/r/PwC-Work-Experience
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT  

DID YOU KNOW? 

Raye Montague was born on 21 January 1935 in the US and is a very interesting African American          

lady that became an influential engineer. As a 7-year-old during WWII, Raye Montague toured a        

captured German submarine and immediately set her sights on becoming an engineer. Little did she 

know that sexism and racism would challenge her dream every step of the way – even at college where 

she ended up studying business because the engineering department would not accept black students. 

Raye ended up working at the US Navy as a typist, studying engineering at night. One day, when all the 

engineers were sick with the flu, she astonished everyone by completing all of their work. She went on 

to become the first person to design a ship on a computer and the Navy's first  female ship designer - 

and today the girl who refused to give up on her dream is celebrated as a pioneer who changed ship 

design forever. She later worked on ships such as the Seawolf-class submarine and the Nimitz-

class aircraft carrier Dwight D. Eisenhower. 

  

If you wish to know more about this interesting and influential lady, please look at some of the articles 

below: 

https://abcnews.go.com/Entertainment/meet-woman-broke-barriers-hidden-figure-us-navy/story?

id=45566924 

To hear the lady talking herself https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RcVo0Laga6s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holocaust Memorial Day 
The 27th January is also Holocaust Memorial Day. Due to the pandemic all memorial events have 

moved online and can be seen on the following links: 

 

The London Assembly Memorial event https://youtu.be/JH2OfYCsIRU 

  

Unison have also created a booklet examining historical genocide and how we can learn from it to 

create a better future.  

 

https://www.hmd.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/About-HMD-booklet.pdf 

https://abcnews.go.com/Entertainment/meet-woman-broke-barriers-hidden-figure-us-navy/story?id=45566924
https://abcnews.go.com/Entertainment/meet-woman-broke-barriers-hidden-figure-us-navy/story?id=45566924
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RcVo0Laga6s
https://youtu.be/JH2OfYCsIRU
https://www.hmd.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/About-HMD-booklet.pdf
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT  
Well done for making it to the end of January;          

officially the coldest and darkest month of the year! I 

hope you enjoyed participating in some of the       

physical and wellness enrichment challenges we set 

for January, in and around your remote learning. 

  

Unfortunately we did not get any feedback from you 

showing us how you got on so we are unable to send 

any of the care packages out. 

  

For February, to co-ordinate with International       

Mother Language Day on the 21st, we are setting a 

new month long challenge all about Modern             

Languages. We would again love you all to get       

involved and try some of these ideas and see how 

you get on. Try just one, all of them or try one every 

day - the choice is yours! Please do give us feedback 

or pictures of you joining in and again we can offer to 

send out a couple of surprise care packages at the 

end of the month.  

 

Send everything into:  

enrichment@wallingtongirls.org.uk 

 

Faraday Engineering Competition 

Unfortunately the physical Faraday 

Challenge, we had arranged on the 

13th January 2021 some students in 

year 8, had to be cancelled due to 

the school closure. Instead we are 

giving all students aged up to 15 the 

chance to enter their replacement 

virtual competition. 

 

 

History Competition 

Don't forget the Historical story     

competition published last week; we 

are looking forward to reading some 

of your entries in the coming weeks.  

mailto:enrichment@wallingtongirls.org.uk
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

Sixth Form Mathematical Enrichment and  Problem-Solving Club 
 

During period 5 on Wednesdays, I have arranged to meet with some 

Year 12 Further Maths students to look at some challenging               

mathematical problems and talk about ideas of how to extend and       

enrich your mathematical experience. (And maybe think of things to 

enhance your UCAS application!). 
 

If you are in the sixth form and free at that time and would like to come 

and join us then please email me and I will send you a TEAMs invite. 
 

Miss Tucker (stucker@wallingtongirls.org.uk) 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

ENRICHMENT  


